New Highland Elementary

Site Based Decision Making Council Meeting

June 5, 2012

The New Highland Site Based Decision Making Council met on Tuesday, June 5, 2012, at 12:00 p.m. at Cheddars Restaurant.

Members present included:  Monica O’Donnell, Georgia Gordon, J.D. Duncan, Karen Drake, and Mark Thomas. 

Members absent:  Claudia Wilburn

Agenda:  Mr. Thomas reviewed the agenda with the council.  

Visitors present:  Chalis Packer 
Minutes Review:  The minutes of the monthly meeting in May were reviewed.  Georgia Gordon made a motion to accept the minutes and J.D. Duncan seconded it.  The minutes for the Special Called Meeting held on May 23 were reviewed.  Karen Drake made a motion to accept the minutes and Monica O’Donnell seconded it.
Old Business:  

CSIP:  The CSIP plan was reviewed with emphasis on activity number 14 which concerns technology training for teachers.  New Highland’s mission statement was also added to the plan.  Georgia Gordon made a motion to accept the plan as written and Monica O’Donnell seconded it.
New Business:

FRC Budget: The FY 13 budget for the Family Resource Center was passed out to the council for review.  The original budget was set at $735.06; an extra pool of money was discovered and added to the budget in the amount of $4870.62.  This will be a great addition due to the center suffering from extreme budget cuts.  Karen Drake made a motion to accept the budget and Georgia Gordon seconded it.
Student Achievement/Success Stories:  Mr. Barry Cox’s class worked hard on a project by building and shooting off a rocket.  It was quite impressive and spectacular to see.  The students enjoyed doing the project and were very proud to see the success of their hard work.

 Our kindergarten classes held their Graduation Ceremony on May 11 to a cafeteria filled with friends and family.  The ceremony was very well organized and the students were on their best behavior.  
On May 14, fifth grade held their Graduation Day followed by a cookout to celebrate their graduation and the wonderful job they did on the K Prep Testing.  The afternoon was filled with fun and fellowship and brought a great and unforgettable end to their elementary years.  The students contributed immensely to their graduation program by doing most of the paperwork and taking care of the certificates.  Next year they plan on changing the format of their ceremony to having it conducted mostly by the students.
Field Day at New Highland was held on May 15.  It was a huge success with many activities for the students to include a bouncy house from the Radcliff Fire Department and a dunking booth with several volunteers to include Mr. Thomas and Mrs. Packer being dunked.  New Highland held a luncheon for all our Field Day volunteers including a military unit from Fort Knox and the Radcliff Fire Department.  The unit from Fort Knox was grateful for the opportunity to come and work with us that they have asked to be a part of our Field Day next school year.
New Highland was very well represented by ten top-notch students at the Summer Student Technology Leadership Program Camp (STLP Camp) which is held by the district and directed by Mr. Tim Maggard.  The students work on projects and activities that help promote their technological skills, such as creating movies. 
Finance:  The April finance report was approved in April due to the meeting being held at a later date during the month and the report for May was not available at this time.  Therefore, no finance report was reviewed at this meeting.  
Meeting adjourned at 12:45 p.m.  

Minutes submitted by Monica Oliver

